DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING

HUMAN RESOURCES

September 8, 2005    8:30 a.m.

Attendees:  Wade, Quarles, Franklin, Jeffrey, Lopez, McCoy, Waller, Yaguchi, Yuan

1. Urania approached ITS who in turn told her to contact Ellen Lorenz about updating the campus map to correlate with the construction alterations.  There still need to be some corrections made indicating the Drop-off area in front of the Administration building, but Marcy will follow up with an email to Ann Garten, Ellen’s Director and have her ensure it is completed correctly.

2. Murriel took a survey of other community colleges to find out if they still are issuing typing tests to applicants.  She found out they are not.  Marcy will address the issue with the unions, but it looks as if ECC will now issue skills tests which are more relevant to job duties, and eliminate the speed typing test.  Position descriptions will need to reflect the elimination of a typing requirement.

3. Marcy and Allene will both leave one of their parking permits with Michele so that staff can use their parking spaces in their absence.  This should help alleviate some of the parking problems by freeing up a reserved space when not in use by either of them.

4. Marcy is developing a customer service survey regarding service in HR and is asking for staff suggestions and feedback in its development.

5. Recruitments will be limited this year.

6. Roxanne said she is having problems getting divisions to return their recruitment files once a position has been filled.  Roxanne said that when Marcy stepped in, files were returned.  Since there are no consequences, Marcy suggested we centralize recruitment in HR.  

7. Admin 214 (Barb’s old office) will eventually be redesigned to make more office space in HR.  Nina will move to Murriel’s desk and Murriel down to the other end, so that all the Techs II & III will be together.  No ETA at this time.

8. Nina will probably be out of the office due to illness for a long time.  In the interim, we will need to move forward with the Oct. 12th classified service awards ceremony.  

9. Valerie is in a crunch time especially for the remainder of the year.  She will make a list of all the reports and events she needs to handle in order to see where she can use the most help.

10. Urania represented the office by mentioning we need better caliber student help.  Marcy will get involved in reviewing future candidates to ensure we find students more attentive to detail.

